

THE REPUBLIC OF UGANDA

MINISTRY OF HEALTH GENERAL NOTICE ON MEDICAL INTERNSHIP FY 2025/2026

The Ministry of Health informs the general public and concerned stakeholders that the exercise for the deployment of medical interns for the FY 2025/2026 has been successfully concluded. For smooth management, please note the following;

- 1. All eligible medical interns have been posted to their respective training hospitals across the country. The deployment process was conducted in a transparent, consultative, and merit-based manner in collaboration with the relevant professional bodies and teaching institutions.
- 2. With a resolution from the Human Capital Development Program Interministerial committee on Education and Health meeting held in July 2024, all nurses and midwives who upgraded from Diploma to Bachelor of Science Degree in Nursing and Midwifery respectively have been waived medical internship.
- 3. Medical interns are advised to report to their respective stations as per the official communication from the Ministry of Health with effect from 3rd August, 2025.
- The National Induction exercise for all medical interns' cohort 2025/2026 has been re-scheduled to 1st August, 2025 starting from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm, Virtually.
- 5. All medical interns deployed will not be allowed to change their internship sites to ensure a smooth and timely deployment process at the different respective stations.

The purpose of this communication, therefore, is to inform all prospective medical interns and the Professional bodies to heed to the timelines of the above process to enable seamless commencement of medical internship 2025/2026 on time by $3^{\rm rd}$ August, 2025.

Dr. Charles Olaro

DIRECTOR GENERAL HEALTH SERVICES

